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Minutes of Meeting — Va’ad Beit Haknesset “Emek Refaim”

23 Av 5781 — 1 August 2021

Present: Michael Gillis (chair), Jonathan Porath, Lila Korn, Noam Com, Alex
Pomson, Marty Weisberg, Bracha Edelstein, Mimi Dickman

Preparation for High Holidays

We will again host Chazan Ido Steinmetz. He will lead services at each of the venues at
different times.

In light of the current Corona situation it is decided that the shul will be full to no
more than two thirds capacity which is approximately 120 people. Solutions need to
be found to the imbalance in available seating between the men’s and women’s
sections. Places will be allocated in the order that applications are received. A smaller
minyan will be held at the home of Rabbi Vilk. Every effort will be made to ensure
that a similar tefillah experience will be had in both venues. In both venues care
should be taken that the same customs and practices are followed. In addition, the
“Derech Hevron” minyan will meet at Beit Barth.

On Rosh Hashannah there will be a short break of 25-20 minutes, and a simple
Kiddush with cake and drinks will be served.

Jonathan Porath, who is responsible for sifrei torah will ensure that each minyan has
two sefarim which should be returned by Sukkot.



As the government has decided on “Tav Hayarok” for gatherings over a hundred
people, entry to the shul will be permitted only to those vaccinated or who have
recovered form Covid or who have a rapid negative test result within 24 hours. The
rules are liable to change according to government decisions.

Howie and Mimi Kahn will once again allocate places for the Holidays and a notice
will go out before Shabbat Shoftim. Marty Weissberg will deal with payments.

Renewing Membership

To renew membership each family or couple is asked to pay 160 NIS as membership
fee in addition to a donation of 640 NIS. These payments are due even if members
will not reserve seats for the holidays. Single members will bay 80 NIS and 320 NIS
respectively.

Guests for the holidays (including family of members) will be expected to pay only the
640 NIS. This distinguishes between guests and members. Guest who come only for
Rosh Hashannah or only Yom Kippur are asked to pay 320 NIS.

Keren Tzedakah

The balance in the account is cause for concern. It was decided to repeat the

announcement calling for donations together with Menachem Zer-Kavod’s letter.
Corona

We will continue to adhere strictly to the regulations of the Ministry of Health. If a
lockdown is declared consideration will be given to renewing the ZOOM weekday
minyanim.

We find ourselves again in a situation of uncertainties with frequent changes. The
va'ad together with all members of the community will do all they can to protect the
community in every way possible by strict compliance with the regulations and
mutual consideration.

Ketiva V’Hatima Tovah — Shannah Tovah



